As the father of a young boy and as an American, I have felt deep pain about the death of Trayvon Martin.  I cannot imagine the overwhelming agony which his parents face.  

I have to believe that we all want our children to be able to walk home safely; that we all see our own children when we look into the eyes of every child.  I know that good people abound in New Haven and across our great country.  

When justice seems to have evaded us, we can believe that change is not possible.  But history has shown that it is exactly these moments when change begins and we become better as a nation.

The “stand your ground law” in Florida that was the center of this case, provides a shooter with extreme new leeway to claim self-defense. This law was brought to us by the American Legislative Exchange Council (ALEC), funded heavily by the gun, private prison, tobacco and similar lobbies.  

ALEC has written this and other disturbing state laws around the nation which undermine our civic relation to one another, make us less safe, destroy our environment, eviscerate the right to vote, and deny the basic human dignity which we all share.  It is worth knowing who the enemy is, and so I recommend that people learn more about ALEC and its attack on human and civil rights.

It is my sincere hope that we will turn tragedy into a very direct challenge to efforts to rip apart our social fabric in the desire to make a few more dollars.

This week, like so many of us, I will hold my child and my family ever so much closer. 

